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Dear Parents/Carers,    Thursday 2nd November 2023 
 

Larks Class Newsletter Autumn 2 Term 2023   
Welcome back to this very exciting half term! I hope you all had a wonderful half term break. Please find below 
some information about this half term.  
 
Curriculum Learning:  
 
English: We will be learning about Non-Fiction books with a focus on Castles for our writing. The Year 1 children  
will be learning the features of a non-fiction text and designing their own non-fiction book on Castles!   
Maths: We will be focusing on addition and subtraction within 10 and shape, using a mastery  
approach. We will continue to practice our counting skills to 100, counting in our 10’s, 5’s and 2’s.  
Geography: The first three weeks we will be having 3 Geography lessons weekly on Oceans and Seas. We will also 
be concentrating on our Nativity play!   
Science: We will continue to investigate ‘The Human Animal’ with a focus on identifying and comparing common 
animals including fish, amphibians, reptiles, birds and mammals. We will also identify which animals are  
Carnivores, herbivores and omnivores.     
 
PE/Forest Schools: 
 
Please note that this term we will not be having gymnastics on a Wednesday morning, so children are required to 
come into school in their uniform.  
Forest Schools will continue to be on Thursday afternoons. Please ensure your child brings in the appropriate 
clothing, especially as the weather has turned incredibly wet and cold!  
Active lunchtime club will be on a Monday for Larks class. Please ensure your child has trainers in school.  
 
Homework: 
 
Reading: All pupils need to be reading at home every day. This will help your child practice their blending  
skills and improve their understanding of the books they read. Please record when they have read in their  
reading diary making any relevant comments. We do have a whole school reading challenge and our focus is 
Transport this year. Please continue to initial on your child’s bookmark every time you hear your child read. 
 
Year 1 Spellings: On Mondays, spellings are sent home in your child’s reading diary, and they will be tested the 
following Monday. Please help your child to practice writing their spellings at home.  
 
Maths: To help develop children’s fluency in mathematics we ask them to learn Key Instant Recall Facts (KIRFs).  
We expect children to practice their KIRFs at least 3 times a week. These can be found on our website but I will  
also be giving them out at parents evening. Below you will find a screen shot of both Reception and Year 1 KIRFs  
for this Autumn 2 term.   
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Reception: Please practice the sounds and actions your child has learnt using the sound cards in your child’s  
book bag.  
 
Book bags, Water bottles and Coats: Just a reminder we encourage children to bring their belongings into 
School using a named book bag rather than a rucksack, unfortunately we have little storage space for these. 
When children attend before school gymnastics and Forest Schools, they can bring in a small rucksack for their  
Gym/FS clothes. Please ensure everything is named! 
 
We ask all children to bring to school on a Monday a clean sensible water bottle similar to this one to avoid 
spillages!  
 

 
We will send the water bottles home every Friday to ensure they are cleaned thoroughly. The weather is very 
changeable at the moment so if you could please ensure your child has a waterproof coat, gloves and a hat that  
should cover every eventuality!  
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News/Dates:  
 
5th December: Whole School Panto!  
7th December: Save the Children Christmas Jumper Day 
12th December: Larks & Robins Nativity play 2pm and 6pm – further information to follow!  
13th December: Christingle Service at school 2.30pm  
19th December: Last day at school  
 
Can I take this opportunity to thank you all for your support, it is very much appreciated.  
 
Kindest regards  
 
Mrs C Masson   
Larks Team  
 

 
 


